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Your Excellency the President of the Republic of Kenya, Dr. William 

Samoei Ruto;  

Your Excellency the Deputy President, Hon. Rigathi Gachagua; 

The Prime Cabinet Secretary, H.E. Dr. Musalia Mudavadi; 

The Cabinet Secretary, The National Treasury and Economic 

Planning; Prof. Njuguna Ndung’u; 

Speakers of the National Assembly and the Senate; 

The Hon. Chief Justice; 

The Attorney General; 

Cabinet Secretaries; 

County Governors Present; 

Members of the Diplomatic Corps; 

Principal Secretaries;  

Representatives of Development Partners; 

Private Sector and Non-State Actors; 

Distinguished Guests; 

Ladies and Gentlemen; 

 

1. It gives me great pleasure to join you this morning for the launch of the 

Fourth Medium Term Plan (MTP IV) of the Kenya Vision 2030.  

 

Your Excellency,  

 

2. We acknowledge the presence of: Speakers of the National Assembly 

and the Senate, the Chief Justice, the Hon. Attorney General, Hon. 

Members of Parliament, County Governors, Cabinet Secretaries, Chairs 
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of the National Assembly Committee on Finance and National Planning,  

Principal Secretaries, Ambassadors and Heads of Missions. 

 

Your Excellency,  

 

3. The preparatory process of the MTP IV began in July, 2021 with the 

development of the Concept Note which was approved by the National 

Steering Committee in December 2021, providing the roadmap for 

preparation of the plan. The MTP IV National Steering Committee was 

formed to provide overall guidance and advice at all stages of production 

of the plan. The National Steering Committee comprising of all Principal 

Secretaries and the Solicitor General was chaired by the Secretary to the 

Cabinet and Head of Public Service.  

 

4. After the current Administration took office in August 2022, the National 

Steering Committee was reconstituted and the draft MTP IV was 

presented to the Committee in April, 2023 for adoption.   

 

5. Your Excellency, the MTP IV that you are launching today, has 

incorporated the Government’s priorities in all sectors of the economy. 

I therefore urge all the Accounting Officers to ensure timely 

implementation of priorities that fall within their respective dockets.  

 

6. As I conclude, I would like to extend my gratitude to the National 

Steering Committee for its contribution towards the development of the 

Fourth Medium Term Plan.  
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7. Let us embark on this journey with a renewed sense of purpose and a 

shared determination to create a brighter and more prosperous Kenya. 

Together, we can turn aspirations into achievements, dreams into 

realities, and shape a destiny that future generations will proudly inherit. 

 

Thank you 


